
Cedarbrook WWTP
P 0 Box 54441

Lexington, KY 40505

RECFRIED

July 7, 2014
JUL 1 1 2014

PUBLIC SERVICE
Mr. Jeff R. Derouen, Executive Director COMMISSION
Commonwealth of Kentucky
Public Service Commission
P0 Box615
Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

RE: Case # 2014-00091

Dear Mr. Derouen:

In a letter dated June 13, 2014, this office requested that the commission allow the withdrawal of the previously

submitted request to close the Cedarbrook Wastewater Treatment Plant in Cynthiana, Kentucky. After

discussion with several parties, we now ask that the commission hold this withdrawal request in abeyance

while we work with officials in Harrison County on their plan to form a sanitation district to assume operation

and ownership of the treatment plant. We have been in touch with County Judge Executive Alex Barneft and

have been informed that a draft ordinance will be considered for approval at the fiscal court meeting on

Tuesday, July 8, 2014.

We have supplied data on the treatment plant to Judge Bameil and made available our plant operator for

discussions with officials assisting the county with this effort. We will continue to work with the county to obtain

a prompt resolution to this mailer. At this point the process is moving forward and as a part of this abeyance

request, I will continue to keep you informed of the status on a regular basis. In the event progress fails, we

will ask that the original request to close the plant be reinstated so that this matter can be resolved.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Ron Osborne


